
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
 

In the Matter of Union Electric Company ) 
d/b/a Ameren Missouri's 2022 Integrated )  File No. EO-2023-0121 
Resource Plan Annual Update Report. )  

 
 

NOTICE OF FILING POST-WORKSHOP SUMMARY REPORT 
 
 
 COMES NOW Union Electric Company d/b/a Ameren Missouri ("Ameren Missouri" or 

"Company"), and states as follows:   

 1. On October 27, 2022, Ameren Missouri hosted its annual update workshop with its 

stakeholder group. 

 2. The Company is filing the attached Integrated Resource Plan Annual Update Post-

Workshop Summary Report in compliance with 20 CSR 4240-22.080(3)(C).   

 WHEREFORE, Ameren Missouri asks the Missouri Public Service Commission to accept 

this summary report.   

 
       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



2 
 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
/s/ James B. Lowery 
James B. Lowery, MO Bar #40503  
JBL Law, LLC 
9020 S. Barry Road 
Columbia, MO 65201 
Telephone: (573) 476-0050  
lowery@jbllawllc.com 
 
Wendy K. Tatro, MO Bar #60261 
Director and Assistant General Counsel 
Ameren Missouri 
P.O. Box 66149 
St. Louis, MO 63166-6149 
(314) 554-3484 (phone) 
(314) 554-4014 (fax) 
AmerenMOService@ameren.com  
 
 
 
ATTORNEYS FOR UNION ELECTRIC 
COMPANY d/b/a AMEREN MISSOURI 

  

mailto:AmerenMOService@ameren.com
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

 

The undersigned hereby certifies that a true and correct copy of the foregoing document 

was served on the parties on all parties of record, as well as those on the service list for the above-

captioned File Number, via electronic mail (e-mail) on this 7th day of November, 2022.  

 

/s/ James B.  Lowery   
James B. Lowery 
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Ameren Missouri – 2022 IRP Annual Update 
Post-Workshop Summary Report 
 
Background 
 
On September 30, 2022, Ameren Missouri filed its 2022 Integrated Resource Plan (IRP) Annual Update 
Report in File No. EO-2023-0121 pursuant to the requirements of 20 CSR 4240-22.080(3)(B).  On October 
27, 2022, Ameren Missouri hosted its 2022 IRP Annual Update workshop with its stakeholder group 
pursuant to 20 CSR 4240-22.080(3).  20 CSR 4240-22.080(3)(C) requires that the utility file a report 
indicating any action items resulting from the workshop that it will undertake prior to its next triennial 
compliance filing or annual update and to indicate whether the utility plans to make any changes to its 
Annual Update Report.  Ameren Missouri files this report pursuant to that section of the IRP rules. 
 
Changes to Annual Update Report 
 
Ameren Missouri will not be making any changes to its Annual Update Report. 
 
Action Items to be Undertaken by Ameren Missouri 
  
There were no action items to be undertaken by Ameren Missouri as a result of the workshop.  
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